
Hello everyone, 
 We are now into March which is membership renewal month.  I hope every-
one received last month’s newsletter with the return envelope.  The renewal applica-
tion will be in this month’s newsletter again.  So please fill out the application and get 
it sent in as all of last year’s memberships (2007) end as of March 1st.  It’s only $1.00 
per month and most of the membership dues go to help the community and a small 
amount to purchase organization equipment and supplies.  Nothing goes to the Pa-
trollers, Base units or Officers as we are all volunteers and donate our time, gas and 
use of our vehicle. 
 The Free Dump is coming up in April.  The exact dates have not been set as 
of this time; however it will probably be after mid-month.  Look in next month’s news-
letter for the dates.  So start thinking about what you need to get rid of for Free!  If you 
still have yard debris, this is a good time to get rid of it without having to pay the dump 
to take it. 
 Some items from the City:  If you haven’t herd, Del City is getting a new 35 
million dollar shopping center.  The ground breaking will be this month if there are no 
delays.  The new shopping center will be locater at I-40 and Sooner Road in the 
empty field south of I-40.  Scheduled to open sometime in 2010, it will have seven 
retail businesses, a hotel and five sit down restaurants which may include a Buffalo 
Wild Wings, Jonnies and Charleston’s.  It is expected to bring in 2.5 million dollars for 
the City in taxes.  The Del City Police Department will increase by five Officers, two 
are already sworn in and three to be sworn in later.  These were vacant positions the 
City is now filling.  The Fire Department has one new Fireman and a new Rescue Ve-
hicle. 

   James Standfill  677-2333   danwapres@flash.net    

 

James Standfill—President—677-2333 
Email:danwapres@flash.net 

Virginia DeShazo—Vice President—
677-7779 

Carol Standfill—Secretary—677-2333 

Marsha Cassar-Treasurer-677-3594 

Email: danwatreas2@yahoo.com 

Asst. Treasurer- Yvonne Hirsch— 

670-3971 

Rex Warlick—Patrol Captain—672-9354 

Email:rexwarlick@cox.net 

Joe Satterwhite—Newsletter Editor—
672-0409 

Email: danwanews@cox.net 

District Captains:  These are the 
people responsible for getting your 
newsletters to the block captains for 
delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Highfill—677-5044 

District 4: Yvonne Hirsch—670- 
   3971 

Community Policing Officer—John 
Beech  dcpdcpo@yahoo.com 

Work 677-2443 Pager 556-7956 

DANWA Officers & email 
for patrol and newsletter 

Web Site is up and working, check out the 
information available to your finger tips!!!

 www.danwa.org 
—————————————————————————- 
A reminder to everyone, if you see something that doesn’t look right, call 

the POLICE.  If you see someone speeding up and down your street, 
call the POLICE.  If you see someone breaking in to a house, call the 
POLICE.  DANWA is not a policing organization, we are here to help 
thwart crime and be eyes and ears for the police but the first action 
anyone should take is to call the POLICE—FIRST  if it is an emer-
gency, call 911, if it is information or to report a car speeding and you 
have his tag number, call 672-2443  CALL POLICE FIRST... 

Dates to remember: 
1. DANWA General Meeting will be at Calvary 

Christian Church in the annex just north of 
the church, 3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, 
second Monday of the month. 

2. CERT General Training Meeting, at 7:00 pm, 
 Del  City Community Center, second Tues
 day of the month.   

3. Patrol Meeting, at 7:00 pm, Del City Court
 house, third Thursday of the month. 

March 2008 

Del Aire Neighborhood 
Watch Association 

From your President: 

Del Aire Defender 
Publishing over 1700 copies a month 



DANWA area Crime Statistics  
January 2008 

Auto Burglary = 3 (1) 
47xx SE 42 ST  01/28/2008 12:20 
30xx  DEL VIEW DR 01/28/2008 08:00 
42xx SPIVA DR  01/19/2008 08:53 
 
Larceny = 8 (6) 
43xx SE 43 ST  01/29/2008 16:26 
45xx SE 29 ST  01/28/2008 08:19 
31xx S SUNNYLANE RD 01/24/2008 08:16 
46xx SE 29 ST  01/18/2008 12:38 
46xx SE 29 ST  01/15/2008 14:01 
42xx  EPPERLY DR 01/13/2008 19:32 
52xx SE 29 ST  01/02/2008 11:22 
47xx  RIDGEWAY DR 01/01/2008 21:25 

Parking Complaint = 5 (2) 
47xx  ELMVIEW DR 01/22/2008 09:10 
48xx  DEL AIRE DR  01/18/2008 08:43 
47xx  RIDGEWAY DR 01/11/2008 04:27 
41xx S SUNNYLANE RD 01/09/2008 07:48 
49xx SE 41 ST  01/02/2008 00:41 
 
Residential Burglary = 5 (1) 
48xx  KRISTIE DR  01/27/2008 10:47 
30xx  DEL VIEW DR 01/25/2008 07:43 
48xx  BISMARC DR  01/21/2008 09:07 
47xx  RIDGEWAY DR 01/04/2008 13:27 
52xx SE 29 ST  01/01/2008 17:19 
 
Robbery/Extortion = 0  (0) 
 
Stolen Vehicle = 0 (0) 
 
Vandalism = 9 (2) 
35xx  EPPERLY DR 01/31/2008 12:23 
52xx SE 29 ST  01/30/2008 14:19 
43xx SE 41 ST  01/29/2008 20:03 
48xx  KRISTIE DR  01/25/2008 04:41 
37xx  WOFFORD AVE 01/24/2008 13:04 
48xx  ELMVIEW DR 01/22/2008 17:00 
52xx SE 29 ST  01/21/2008 21:02 
44xx S SOONER RD 01/15/2008 16:02 
48xx DEL AIRE DR  01/05/2008 09:19 
 
Prowler = 0 (0) 
( ) = Prior months count 
 

Need Block Captains 
for: 

Holliday from 31st to 37th 
 Call Ron 677-7923 for details. 

————————————- 
 Oakbrook from Del View to Montrose 

Lamar from Montclair to Montrose 
Call Yvonne 670-3971 for details. 

————————————- 
Del Aire (Vickie to Sooner) or it can be split from 

Sooner to Del View, and Del View to Vickie. 
Call Steve 670-2878 for details. 

————————————— 
We need you, within our neighborhood watch, to 

help distribute the newsletter. 
Good exercise once a month. 

Our thanks to the block captains who distribute 
the newsletters each month.  Our intent is to get 

them out before or on the first week of the 
month.  It’s a minor job but one that is certainly 

appreciated in order to get the information out to 
all the people who read the newsletter. Thanks 

very much block captains!!! 
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“Happy Birthday” 
wishes go out  to 

Jimie and Sharon Hendricks 

February General Meeting  Highlights 
 The 24 members present were welcomed to the meeting.  The Treasurer’s report and Crime Stats were reviewed.   
Under old business: The financial audit was read and found to be satisfactory.  A discussion was held and a vote 
taken to spend up to $600.00 to purchase sweatshirts for the Patrollers.  A committee was formed to come up with op-
tions for a get together and will provide those options next meeting.  Under new business:  The Watch Group will 
again fund the Townsend school parties.  A committee will check with the school to find out what their needs are this 
year and relay that information next meeting.  The door prize was won by Stewart Standl. 



From the Desk of the Patrol Captain 
Hello Friends and Neighbors,  
 Only a few more days until spring is officially here and I can’t wait.  Seems like winter gets longer every year as 
you get a little older.   I probably wouldn’t mind that if it didn’t also seem like spring, summer and fall go twice as fast..   
 Of course with March not only comes spring but also our annual membership drive.  I know I’ve told you before 
but I think it’s worth saying again that I don’t think you can find a better deal for the  money then that 12 little dollars we 
spend for our yearly membership to our neighborhood watch.  I can’t tell you how many times I’ve been out late in the 
evening and driven by a neighborhood house with the garage door standing open.  Sure, sometimes it’s just a night owl 
who hasn’t gotten around to closing it yet but more times then not when we call we hear “Oh thank you, I completely for-
got about that!”.  I would like to provide that simple service to everyone but unfortunately if we don’t have your phone 
number on our membership roster we can’t.  If it’s someone I know and I don’t have the phone number I might go up and 
knock on the door but that’s not always a safe proposition too late at night.  For the safety of our patrollers we discour-
age knocking on someone’s door late at night unless it is a bonifide emergency.   
 We also try to keep an extra watch on member’s houses when they are away.   I know for me it is always a little 
easier to drive off when I know someone else will be watching for me.  It’s easy for members to let us know.  We have a 
notification form available on our web page that will notify all our patrollers when completed.   If you don’t have internet 
access or just don’t feel comfortable using that method you can always pick up the phone and call me.  I will take down 
the information and get it out to the patrollers.  Take a few minutes to check out our web page at http://www.danwa.org.  
 Let us know if you think there are ways we can improve it for the betterment of our neighborhood. 
 Once again many thanks to all of you who lend a hand or that occasional kind word.  
 Rex Warlick, Patrol Captain, 249-5927, rexwarlick@cox.net 

3/08 

Complete Auto & Truck  Repair— 
24 Years Experience 

MIKE’S AUTO DIAGNOSTIC & 
REPAIR  
4849 S.E. 29th 
Del City, OK 73115 
Mike Grimmett  Owner    
(405)670-7730  
  04/08 
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SIR, LLC Mini-Storages 677-0795  SIR, LLC Mini-Storages 677-0765  
 4321 SE 33 1 blk E of Sunnylane    4501 VFW Dr 1 blk N of I-40 off Sunnylane 
 Del City, Okla. 73115     Del City, Okla. 73115 

 CLIMATE CONTROL AVAILABLE    Office Hrs 1 pm-5 pm Mon-Fri     
    

 Office Hrs 9 am–1 pm Mon–Fri        8/08 
        ———————————————————— 

Office space available     Gate Hrs 7am–9pm 7 Days a Week   

Large offices with wall to wall carpet    10% Military Discount 
        25% OFF 3 MOS RENT (new accts) 
        Limit 1 Discount Per Account 

Customers- Refer a friend and get one month free rental after they have been with us for 6 months 



4/08 
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Hello DANWA, 
 Last month we did a little overnight camping at Lake Arcadia.  
It was a nice warm day until the front moved thru.  As soon as the 
sun went behind the trees the temperature dropped 10 degrees and 
the wind started blowing out of the north.  We started out with a lot 
of firewood and ended with a couple of twigs.  But we survived and 
had some fun.  We also drove past the Pop's Route 66 gas station that recently 
opened.  Nice place!  Hundreds of bottles of pop on display in the windows.  They 
also sell all the brands of pop and it also serves 60's diner style food. 
 We have plans for a Camp-o-ree campout coming up, Memorial Day Flag cere-
mony at the 45th Inf. Div., a swim day at Rose State, the DC parade in May, and sum-
mer camp in July. 
 Speaking of summer camp, do we have a Doctor or PA in the 'hood that would 
donate some time to do a basic medical on 6 Scouts?  I can supply a copy of BSA 
Medical Form if requested.  The Scouts and families would appreciate the help. 
 Please collect aluminum cans for us.  Each bag helps get another scout closer 
to summer camp.  Call me and I will pick them up or drop them off at my home. 
Scoutmaster John 672-0633  

The DANWA friends and neighbors would like to extend our  
sincere condolences to the families of: 

Mary Louise “Lou” Ake, 82, who passed Feb 17th 
Norman Keefe, 74, who passed Feb 17th 
Albert A. Becker, 98, who passed Feb 20. 

Our neighborhood watch will sincerely miss these friends and neighbors. 

Have you missed a 
newsletter or would you 
like to review one from 
the past, go to 
www.danwa.org  and 
click on the ‘newsletter’ 
tab - you even get color. 
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Instructions for filling the DANWA membership application form on Page 6. 
It is with the greatest respect I provide the following information.  In no way am I chastising any-
one or making fun of anyone.  In all my years of entering information for applications, I have 
heard of some real funny results.  One instance would be when the application is looking for the 
spouse’s name, someone might put in “yes”.  Believe it or not, applications are funny and some-
times the answer provided is correct but not what we are really asking for.  So, we would appreci-
ate your following these simple guidelines: 
 
If you are renewing your membership, place a       or ‘X’ in the space following  “RENEW”. 
 
If you are a new member, place a         or ‘X’ in the space following “REGISTER”. 
If you need any of the “Burglar Beware” stickers for your windows or cars, enter the number 
needed. 
 
Address: where you live, not a post office box. 
 
Name: your name or name of the head of household, Last name, first name, and Cell phone 
number. 
Spouse name or other persons name living in the home, and their cell phone number. 
 
Names of Children living in your home with you. 
 
Your home phone number at the address you are registering and your work phone number. 
 
Spouse or other person living at this address work phone. 
 
Do you have a Storm cellar or safe room or both?  Place a           or ‘X’. 
 
Local emergency contact name and phone number.  LOCAL, a neighbor, close friend, pastor, 
etc., please do not enter someone who lives out of state, they can’t come help that quickly. 
 
If you have any additional information or comments, please be kind.  DANWA is comprised of 
Volunteers who are providing a service to our community and want to provide the utmost and 
best service we can.   
 
And, to be a member, it is only $12.00 a year, just $1.00 a month. 
Thank you for your understanding and patience.  
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